## NEGRO PHYSICIANS TO ORGANIZE HERE

Negro physicians of the upper counties of East Tennessee will meet in Bristol on Thursday night of this week for the purpose of organizing a Physicians' Council.

The visiting physicians will be the guests of the Negro Business League while in Bristol, and a mass-meeting has been planned in their honor. This meeting will be held in the Fi'th street A. M. E. Zion church, beginning at 8 o'clock Thursday night.

W. L. Porter, editor of the East Tennessee News, published in Knoxville, and devoted to the interests of the colored people, will be one of the speakers. Dr. George E. Wiley, of Bristol, has been invited to speak on this occasion, and has accepted.

Music is to be furnished by the church choir and the Glee Club. An elaborate program has been arranged